GDR Bulletin

Volume 1 Issue 4 *December*

Article 4

1975

Visiting Lecturers

various authors

Follow this and additional works at: https://newprairiepress.org/gdr



This work is licensed under a Creative Commons Attribution-Share Alike 4.0 License.

Recommended Citation

authors, various (1975) "Visiting Lecturers," *GDR Bulletin*: Vol. 1: Iss. 4. https://doi.org/10.4148/gdrb.v1i4.314

This Announcement is brought to you for free and open access by New Prairie Press. It has been accepted for inclusion in GDR Bulletin by an authorized administrator of New Prairie Press. For more information, please contact cads@k-state.edu.

Under very good reception conditions only (i.e., when there are no ionospheric disturbances), the shortwave relay of the Home Service, Stimme der DDR, can be heard during the evening hours in Eastern North America on 7260 kHz or 41.32 meters; best reception is around 7 to 9 p.m. EST.

Like all international shortwave broadcast stations, Radio Berlin International changes its frequencies on the first Sunday in March, May, September and November. frequencies list above are therefore subject to change in March 1976 or thereafter. The latest frequencies for all stations broadcasting in English to North America are always given in the feature in Popular Electronics magazine's issues for the months named above, "Shortwave Broadcasts to North America," written by Richard E. Wood. For further information on RBI and shortwave broadcasting generally, see Richard E. Wood, Short Wave Voices of the World (Park Ridge, New Jersey: Gilfer Associates, 1969), and for information on teaching language and culture with the aid of shortwave radio, see Robert J. Nelson and Richard E. Wood, Radio in Foreign Language Education (CAL ERIC Focus Reports in Languages & Linguistics, No. 11) (Arlington, Va.: Center for Applied Linguistics, 1975).

A free RBI program schedule in several bilingual editions, e.g., the English-German edition, is obtainable from Radio Berlin International, DDR 116 Berlin. Ask for "RBI Journal."

Richard E. Wood Adelphi University

VISITING LECTURERS

FRITZ HENNENBERG

Dr. Fritz Hennenberg of Leipzig, an expert on Brecht and music who has been associated with Paul Dessau, is trying to arrange a visit to the U.S. He is interested in lecturing—in German or English—on "Brecht und die Musik" or in conducting workshops for actors and singers. In order to realize these plans, there need to be expressions of interest by the end of the year from campuses which might wish to invite him.

Interested persons should contact Professor Reinhold Grimm, Department of German, Van Hise Hall, University of Wisconsin-Madison, Madison, Wisconsin 53706, or Professor Ulrich Weisstein, Department of Comparative Literature, University of Indiana, Bloomington, Indiana 47401.

EDUCATIONAL RESEARCHER

Dr. Hans-Dieter Schaefer, head of a department for Research on Higher Education in foreign countries at the Institut für Hochschulbildung of the Humboldt-Universität in Berlin, has written to the editor of the Bulletin about his plans to visit some institutions of higher education in the U.S. in May 1976. Since the details are not yet clear, persons wishing to be in contact with him should contact the Bulletin.

FORTHCOMING PUBLICATIONS

Alexander Stephan, Christa Wolf (München: Beck'sche Verlagsbuchhandlung, Spring 1976). Will contain chapters on all of Wolf's works, essays, aesthetic statements and her life.

GDR ISSUE PLANNED

TriQuarterly, a National review of arts, letters and opinion, is considering publishing an issue devoted to GDR literature. Persons with manuscripts for submission should correspond with Mary Kinzie, executive editor, Northwestern University, University Hall 101, Evanston, Illinois 60201.

CALL FOR MANUSCRIPTS

Manuscripts are invited for consideration for publication in La Monda Lingvo-Problemo, an international, interdisciplinary journal published by Mouton & Co., The Hague and Paris. Manuscripts should deal with some